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ANNUAL FUNDRAISER LUNCHEON 
SATURDAY FEBRUARY 16 
11:00 a.m. 
Benvenuto’s, 1730 N. Federal, Boynton Beach
(east side of Federal, a few blocks south of Gateway; ample parking.) 
Program features:

Leslie Gray Streeter, Pop Culture columnist, Palm Beach Post

Topic: What makes life special in Palm Beach County 

(fun and quirky things to see and do) 
salmon/dill spread and rolls, iced tea

 Benvenuto salad
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key lime pie or chocolate lava cake
coffee or tea
$45 inclusive
Wine available at $5 per glass

Reservation deadline: TUES. FEB. 12
form included in this newsletter 
There will be many fine items, such as the Kravis Center tickets, Sun Fest,

 golf at Atlantis CC, in live and silent auctions.
Also, basket raffles and the always-popular money hat.
Proceeds benefit local scholarships

 and projects of the AAUW Educational Funds 


President's Message
February 2013
“It is more fun to talk with someone who doesn’t use long, difficult words but rather short, easy words like “What about lunch?”  Winnie the Pooh
Dear Members,
I am so excited about our February luncheon at Benvenuto’s.  Packets of tickets with a reservation form were distributed to the members who attended the January luncheon.  I hope that you will invite your friends and relatives to attend.  The proceeds from this event support the Educational Fund and local scholarships.  We were very fortunate last year to have been able to support national AAUW through contributions to the Legal Advocacy Fund and the Educational Fund as well as to support several students at Palm Beach State College.

The board has chosen a few programs within the Educational Opportunities Fund to contribute to this year.  A portion of the money raised will be given to the Leadership Programs Fund (#4339), which supports programs that develop women’s leadership potentials.  We will be sponsoring a local college/university student to attend the 2013 national conference for College Women Student Leaders.  NCCWSL attendees participate in an intensive three-day conference in Washington, D.C., that helps develop leadership skills, networks, and ambition through seminars and workshops.

We will also be supporting Tech Trek, a weeklong Science and Math Camp for 8th grade girls.  Tech trek arose from the AAUW research report, “Why So Few? Women in Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics.”  The study found that getting girls thinking at an early age about majoring and working in STEM is critical and necessary to keep American businesses competitive globally. Although Tech Trek is new to Florida this year, it has been a successful program since 1998.  By getting involved in Tech trek, we will be helping to foster the next generation of women innovators and scientists.

Please support our branch and our community activities on February 16th. and help fund the future.

Susan

“When people you admire appear to be thinking deep thoughts they are probably thinking about lunch.”  Anonymous



February - annual scholarship luncheon
Speaker: Leslie Gray Streeter, Pop Culture Columnist/Writer, The Palm Beach Post
Leslie’s articles and observations on life in Palm Beach County are featured in the Accent section of the Palm Beach Post.  
Last year’s event raised over $2,000.00 for local scholarships.
This year, we are raising funds for AAUW projects as well.
We need the help of members in obtaining prizes for our auctions -- gift certificates to restaurants or
 for services (massages, pedicures, etc.) and other suitable items (electronics, new books, wine or alcohol).
Door prize gifts needed:
   Please consider what you donate:
New or new condition and  $10 - 20 in value is appreciated.
You may bring item(s) to Susan Berlin’s office.

Items also accepted the day of the event, if wrapped.  
Your support will make this luncheon a success.


Educational News from National AAUW

Ten women selected for National Student Advisory Council


Council promotes AAUW and its programs


Council plays a key role in NCCWSL

“Elect Her” to be presented on 39 campuses next year


National program to train college women to run for campus elections and beyond


Presented by AAUW and Running Start: Bringing Young Women to Politics


University of Central Florida one of the sites


Read more at www.runningstartonline.org
$tart $mart Salary Negotiation Workshops to be held on 29 campuses this semester


Presented by AAUW and the Wage Project


Teaches women how to negotiate salary and benefits

Half the Sky: Turning Oppression into Opportunity for Women Worldwide 


Study guides available at www.itvs.org/women-and-girls-lead/half-the-sky

Study guide topics: maternal mortality, education, economic empowerment,


Gender-based violence, sex-trafficking and intergenerational prostitution



Our branch website is http://palmbeach-fl.aauw.net/ .

Public Policy Report
February 2013
by 

Susan King

Inauguration weekend was ceremonial and inspiring. It made us all proud of our country. Now it is over and it’s back to work for the president and congress. 

Prior to the inauguration, President Obama announced a number of executive actions and legislative proposals to reduce gun violence. These included reinstating the assault weapons ban, requiring universal background checks and banning the sale of gun magazines with over 10 rounds of ammunition.

The 112th House of Representatives passed the Senate bill to avert the “fiscal cliff” at the last moment. The new 113th Congress was sworn in on the next day. The bill returned to the Clinton–era tax rates for high income earners while continuing current rates for individuals earning less that $400,000 and families less than $450,000. It delayed the automatic spending cuts. The new congress will need to find a solution to avoid deep cuts to education, civil rights enforcement, women’s health programs and workforce training programs. 

On January 23, the House and Senate reintroduced the Paycheck Fairness Act, one of AAUW’s top priorities This Act would deter wage discrimination by closing loopholes in the Equal Pay Act and barring retaliation against workers who disclose their wages to coworkers.

The 113th Congress has a number of education laws up for reauthorization. AAUW is following the “No Child Left Behind Act” and the Higher Education Act which includes college access and financial aid programs.

The President is nominating replacements to many of his cabinet members. The Senate will need to approve these nominations to become effective. Some cabinet posts up for nomination are Treasury, State, Defense and Labor.

January 22 was the 40th anniversary of the Supreme Courts decision on Roe v. Wade making abortion legal in all states. Although still the law subsequent Supreme Court decisions and several restrictive state laws have chipped away at the right to choose. A recent survey showed that 63% of Americans do not want the court’s ruling overturned.

The Social Security Administration is expanding the services available through its personalized online accounts. Users will be able to change addresses, update direct deposit information, and access their benefit verification letter, payment history and earnings record. People aged 18 and older can sign up for a my Social Security account online.

Book Club News

by Virginia Farace

[image: image3.wmf]The next session of our AAUW sponsored book club is on Friday, Feb 15, at the Palm Springs Library beginning at 2 pm.  The discussion of Keys to the Castle by Donna Ball will be moderated by Carmen Stratos. 
Goodreads  provides this synopsis of the book: “When a dashing French poet swept forty-something workaholic Sara Graves off her feet, she did something completely unexpected: She married him. Then three weeks later he died, leaving her a house she can't afford to keep in a country she's never been to. Traveling to France to settle the estate, Sara is shocked to discover that her husband wasn't the impoverished poet he claimed to be- and that the estate he left her is a 400-year-old crumbling castle in the Loire Valley.”
Some of the words used by various reviewers are:  light, enjoyable, modern fairy tale, charming, and fun romance.   Another reviewer wrote: “Overall, Keys to the Castle is a dreamy read, one that transports you to an exotic land far away complete with a British knight/lawyer, a run-down castle that’s magically transformed, and a lost princess that finally finds her true home.”
In January the group enjoyed the discussion of Flight Behavior by Barbara Kingsolver, moderated by Donna Artes.  The members selected State of Wonder by Ann Patchett for the March book which will be facilitated by Martha McMullen.
All AAUW members are invited to join the book discussion group.  If you are interested, please email Virginia at faracevk@bellsouth.net  to receive a copy of the Book Club Guidelines and a list of past titles
MARCH GENERAL MEETING

Saturday March 16, 2013

Topic: Women’s Economic Forum

 with Shelley Vanna, County Commissioner

Place: Atlantis Country Club
Collection of gently used clothing articles for Dress for Success

MEMBER NEWS
Welcome New Members:

Mary Jane Range, Arlene Klein, Eileen Friedman and Wendy Marin. 
If you have friends interested in joining, keep in mind that for new members, half-year dues are in effect and membership through June 30, 2013 is only $36.50.
Happy February Birthdays:

Jackie Winchester on the 7th

Ann Hudnall on the 15th
 Karen Lippe on the 15th

  Jean Matula on the 27th
Palm Beach County AAUW Officers 2012 - 2013
           President:                                   Susan Berlin     

           Membership VP:                        Barbara Wagner       
           Program VP:                              Freda Brehm           

           Finance:                                     Roz Homer            

           Corresponding Secretary:             Betty Rigdon                     
            Recording Secretary:                     Sharon Trost                            
Educational Funds:                      Betty Rigdon           
           LAF:                                         Deborah Nesbit      
           Public Policy:                             Susan King             
           Communications/Newsletter:      Martha McMullen    

Board meetings (all are Saturdays): Feb. 2, March 3, Aprll 6, May 4.
Meetings are at Friendly’s in Palm Springs at 9 a.m.
All members are welcome.



ANNUAL FUNDRAISER LUNCHEON
Saturday February 16, 2013
Benvenuto’s, Boynton Beach
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